
General Committee Meeting Thursday Sept 12th 35. 

 

Present: Jas Kershaw in the Chair.  

Messrs H L Boardman, R Wood, H Ridyard, R Bennett, J Taylor, E S Jones, J H Barratt, W H 

Andrew, Geo Robson and J Gibson. 

 

The Minutes of last meeting held August 8th were read and adopted. 

 

The following new members, duly nominated and seconded were passed for membership by 

ballot: - Mr T Moorhouse and Mr Geo Taylor. 

 

The following accounts were was passed for payment: - Williamson & Ball 8/9, J Waterhouse 

& Co 2/7/8, S Sidebottom Ltd £1 and 5/12/7, R Butterworth 3/8, W E Parkinson & Sons 15/-, 

Taylor & Fothergill 4/14/4, Electricity A/c 5/18/8. Total £21-0-8. 

 

The Minutes of the House, Handicap and Greens Committees were passed as read. 

 

It was decided that the Secretary purchase four Mementos for the Hall Cup, War Trophy, 

Payne Bowl and Aitken Cup at a cost of £2-2-0 each same pattern as before. 

 

The question of the Replica or Memento for the Kenworthy Cup was discussed and it was 

decided that the secretary write Mr Kenworthy asking for a continuance of his favour in 

regard to this matter failing which the Club purchase a Memento value £2-2-0 as other 

mementos. 

 

Mr Jas Kershaw moved that this being the last meeting of the Committee prior to the Annual 

Autumn Meeting that our very best thanks and appreciation be given to the retiring Captain 

Mr E Raines for his services during his term of office, this was seconded by Reg Bennett and 

carried. 

 

The question of the Professional’s wage was mentioned as having been introduced at the 

last Annual Meeting and that a reply would be expected. It was stated that the Professional 

had been interviewed with a view to his taking over the Shop and he was considering the 

question, but in any case he did not wish to take over before the commencement of the 

season. 

 

The Secretary reported that he had obtained the necessary Sanction from Mr Kenworthy for 

the proposed alteration to the Club premises. 

 

The Ladies Committee had considered the plan of the proposed alterations and forwarded a 

letter giving their views and this was read. The chief suggestion was in regard to making a 

doorway from the proposed Ladies Lavatory into the yard at the back; this was discussed 

and it was agreed that there were many difficulties in the way and that it would prove of 

very little advantage. It was decided that the secretary write the Ladies pointing out the 

objections and difficulties. 

 

E Raines  

10·10·35.  


